
MINUTES  
 

LOWER LOUP NATURAL RESOURCES DISTRICT  

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING  
  

January 25, 2018                                                                         Ord, Nebraska                                                                       
 

The January meeting of the Board of Directors of the Lower Loup Natural Resources District 

was held at the Headquarters Office, 2620 Airport Drive, Ord, Nebraska, on January 25, 2018. In the 

absence of Chairman Citta and Vice Chairman Eschliman, Secretary Thoene called the meeting to 

order at 5:00 p.m. 
 

CALL TO ORDER 
 

 Directors in attendance 

 

James C. Adams     Rollie D. Amsberry, Treasurer  

Darwin B. Anderson     Elizabeth L. Boesch  

N. Richard Hadenfeldt    Randy Kauk     

Matt R. Lukasiewicz     Larry Mohrman    

James C. Nelson      Alan D. Petersen     

Chad J. Podolak     Gerald Smith              

Dean G. Thede     Henry J. Thoene, Secretary 

Rick Vlach 

        

Directors absent  

   

Timothy E. Bartak     Robert L. Bauer 

Joseph L. Citta, Jr., Chairman    James J. Eschliman,Vice Chairman  

Virgil W. Gellermann     Gary A. Kruse     

              

 Staff in attendance 

 

Russell G. Callan, General Manager   Tylr Naprstek, Assistant General Manager 

Irene F. Kreifels, Administrative Assistant      Kim A. Lyions, Financial Secretary     

Brent Lakin, Water Resources Technician   Cheryl Hornickel, Programs Assistant 

Jason Moudry, Water Programs Specialist   Larry D. Schultz, I&E Coordinator         

Ann Freeman, Water Programs Secretary          Richard L. Woollen, District Forester         

Dell Harris, Water Resources Specialist  Brian Kolar, Projects Technician  

         

 Guests in attendance 

 

Cecil Burt, Mayor, Broken Bow   Brent Clark, City Administrator, Broken Bow 



NOTICE OF OPEN MEETING LAW POSTING 
 

Chairman Thoene referred those in attendance to the open meeting law information posted in 

the Board room. 

 

VERIFICATION OF MEETING NOTICE AND ADOPTION OF AGENDA 
  

Chairman Thoene asked for verification of the meeting notice.  General Manager Russ Callan 

verified that the meeting notices were properly published in all newspapers and that the meeting 

notice was also posted at the NRD Headquarters office in Ord, the NRD web site, and the eight field 

office locations.  Callan said there were no modifications to the agenda. 
 

EXCUSED ABSENCES AND ROLL CALL 
 

 Callan reported that Bauer, Citta, Eschliman, Gellermann, and Kruse would not be present at 

the meeting and had asked to be excused.  

 

Roll Call ï Directors present:  Adams, Amsberry, Anderson, Boesch, Hadenfeldt, Kauk, 

Lukasiewicz, Mohrman, Nelson, Petersen, Podolak, Smith, Thede, Thoene, Vlach. Directors absent: 

Bartak, Bauer, Citta, Eschliman, Gellermann, Kruse.  

 

Adams motioned, seconded by Boesch, to excuse absent directors. Motion carried by roll 

call vote, all present voting yes.   
 

MINUTES 
 

 Chairman Thoene asked for corrections and/or additions to the December 29, 2017, Board 

meeting minutes. None were heard.  

 

 Smith motioned, seconded by Anderson, to approve the December 29, 2017, Board 

meeting minutes as presented. Motion carried by roll call vote, all present voting yes.  
 

TREASURERôS REPORT 
 

Chairman Thoene directed the Boardôs attention to the Treasurerôs Report as published in the 

regular and supplemental agendas. 

 

Callan highlighted expenditures to Bruning Law Group for legal cases and rewriting of the 

NRDôs rules and regulations, and a bill for $3,800 in vehicle repairs. He also highlighted the Duncan 

East project maintenance expenditures. On the supplemental agenda, the LiDAR project bill for 

$65,000 was discussed, as well as bills from Rutjens for Davis Creek improvements.  

 

 Boesch motioned, seconded by Petersen, to approve the January, 2018, Treasurerôs 

Report and pay all bills. Motion carried by roll call vote, all present voting yes.   
 



 The Treasurerôs Report Approval Policy states that the approved expenditures are to be 

published and each director who has per diem and/or reimbursement of expenses included in such 

financial reports, abstains from voting for the approval of his or her own per diem and/or expense 

reimbursement. 
 

PUBLIC COMMENTS 
 

There were no public comments.  

 

FORESTERôS REPORT 
 

District Forester Rich Woollen reported on the Ponderosa pine stocktype trials across the state 

to determine the survival rate of the species. He also discussed the Nebraska Forest Serviceôs Eastern 

redcedar management program. He said there is work being done through the Conservation Tree 

Program, NFS Forest Fuels Management Program, and Burned Forest Restoration Practice to get 

some pine planted back in the Pine Ridge and Niobrara Valley. Amsberry asked what was causing 

old cedar tree stands to die, and Woollen answered that both the drought in 2012 and warm 

temperatures were factors, along with disease and crowded conditions. Woollen reported that the 

nurseries have been experimenting with styro-block containers for seedlings.  

 

NRCS REPORT 
 

There was no NRCS representative present.  Callan passed around an ad for the Soil Health, 

Cover Crop, Grazing & No-Till  Conference to be held on February 15th at the One Box Convention 

Center in Broken Bow.  

 

INFORMATION AND EDUCATION REPORT 
  

Media Campaign Update 

 

Larry Schultz, Information and Education Coordinator, reported that he was working on 

several social media apps and other ways to advertise the importance of the NRD. He also showed 

the video campaign he had been working on with Red Thread for both TV and social media. Along 

with the videos, he presented a series of newspaper ads and billboards that are being developed.  

 

2018 NARD Washington, DC Conference 

 

Schultz reported on the upcoming NARD Conference in Washington, DC, to be held March 

17-22, and asked for signups.  

 

Hazard Mitigation Plan 

 

Schultz informed the Directors that there are still 6 participants, out of 59 total, who have yet 

to sign resolutions for the Hazard Mitigation Plan. He said he had been working with JEO to answer 

any questions participants had and expressed the importance of the plan. He said participants have 

until September to sign up.  




